
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
March 31, 2011


Set Certified Salary Schedule for 2011-2012
Administrators and the Salary Committee have met.  Mr. Hadfield reviewed budget information and recommendations regarding the certified staff salary schedule including:

· Recognize movement along the salary schedule.

· Recognize an additional step vertically on the salary schedule.

· No increase on base salary on the salary schedule.

· Continue funding regarding the sick leave reimbursement policy.

· Continue medical and life insurance benefits provided by the District.

· Table Career Ladder funding until final assessed valuation numbers and state funding numbers are established.

The Board approved the 2011-2012 Salary Schedule as recommended.

District Insurance Analysis
Randy Lueckenotte presented information regarding a study of the District’s insurance programs, outlining concerns and recommendations.

Flashing Caution Lights on Highway 5
The Board reviewed the contract regarding warning flashers.  Superintendent Hadfield had discussed the cost-sharing option with Roger Corbin.  Based on information from Roger, MoDOT at one time did have a cost-sharing program but this program has been suspended.  Roger further informed the Superintendent that due to the cost of widening Highway 5, the City is not in a position to share this cost.  The Board tabled action on the agreement for installation of roadside caution lights for school operation with the Missouri Department of Transportation awaiting further clarification on the agreement.

Review Summer Capital Projects
The Board reviewed a draft of proposed summer capital projects.  Administration is investigating additional lighting at the practice field at the high school.  The addition of these lights would alleviate some of the scheduling issues in the fall and spring.  These items were for review at this time.  

Bids have been received regarding resurfacing the all-weather track.  The Board accepted a bid from Fisher Tracks as recommended.

Approve Technology Plan
The District's Technology Plan must be approved by the Board of Education every three years.  This plan is tied directly to the Strategic Plan goals and is focused on using technology to improve student achievement.  The 2011-2014 plan, developed through the work of the Technology Committee under the direction of Assistant Superintendent France, was approved as recommended.

Approve Transportation Contract
Each year the District contracts with parents of special needs students.  As this contract then becomes an authorized bus route for purposes of reimbursement from the state, the Board approved this contract as presented.
